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ZAMBIA’S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF MOZAMBIQUE, 4TH MAY 2021.

Madam President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of Mozambique to the Third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive national report and update provided.
We welcome the adoption of the Act on Preventing and Combating Child Marriage, which criminalizes the marriage of minors. We, however, remain deeply concerned by the attacks by armed groups with reported extremist ties in the northern province of Cabo Delgado.
In the spirit of a constructive dialogue and cooperation, Zambia wishes to recommend to Mozambique the following:

1.  Ratify all the pending treaties including the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court.
2.  Ensure that the National Human Rights Commission was afforded the necessary resources to be able to effectively implement its mandate in full compliance with the Paris Principles.
3.   Reform the legal framework on the arrest and custody of minors, harmonizing it with the country’s obligations under international law.
4. Take all necessary measures to eliminate child marriage and harmful aspects of initiation rites for girls.
We wish to conclude by wishing Mozambique a successful review.

I thank you Madam President.
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